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may 2024 Park Monthly Report  
 

This past month the park and cemetery employees did an exceptional job helping with the day of 
caring we held on Friday May 3rd.  There was a ton of preparation to make this day successful by having 
volunteers lined up, donations made, and preparations made beforehand. We had projects completed at 
each property including parks, cemetery, campground, trails, and aquatics. A semi load of playground 
safety material was spread in the playground areas at City Park. All the picnic tables at the campground 
were painted with the help of a Diamond Vogel grant this department received and True Value grant we 
received as well that gave us an additional 26 gallons of green paint. Older playground equipment was 
painted at all the parks, shelters were painted, and picnic tables painted, power spraying. The employees 
have been working as fast as they can to keep ahead of the grass and dodge the rain when possible. The 
pool has been filled as per requirements for the state for their inspection as Carrico has had to deal with 
some minor thing with their installation. Lots of final preparations are being made at the facility with 
ordering products, chemicals, paperwork, and a hundred other things that we complete every year. The 
final paperwork with the pool kids has been wrapped up and we hired one more person for the park 
department this week. Unfortunately, the yellow topper did not show up until the following Monday 
morning, which we wanted to install on Friday with all the volunteers in. We scheduled another day with 
volunteers to help us install the yellow topper. The tree board met on Monday evening the 6th at the park 
shop where we held our monthly meeting as usual, then the board planted some trees. The board planted 
the 40 bare root trees that I picked up this week from Corner Market to plant in the gravel bed that we 
constructed behind the shop. These trees will be removed in the fall and planted in parks and/or 
cemeteries. Finally, after several years of trying, the proposed trail bill that we have been trying to get 
passed has been approved. The bill provides protection for railroads with the bike trail that we have 
proposed along the rail property on the east side of the active rail in the NW down to viaduct. 

This past month the park and cemetery employees have been extremely busy mowing properties 
with the rain and warmer weather it is hard to stay ahead of the grass. This week the CPR manikins arrived 
that we were awarded grant money to purchase for the lifeguards to utilize in their training. We have been 
super busy with the pool getting everything ready for the upcoming season. WBC has finished the 
installation of the new pool boiler and will be back with some fine tuning. This week I typed up thank you 
letters to all the businesses and organizations that helped with the United Way – Day of Caring this month 
that Joe Bouska and I signed and sent out. Nate has been busy spraying weeds at all the properties as 
needed. This department learned that we received the True Value grant for 20 gallons of paint this past 
week. There was one cremation burial at Woodlawn Cemetery this week as the workers prepare for their 
big weekend after next week. This Saturday we will be putting up flags at Woodlawn at 8:00am where we 
put up 700 large flags and 1,000 small flags throughout Woodlawn and Oakdale cemeteries. I typed up 
and sent out the agenda for the Monday evening park and recreation board meeting. 

On Saturday May 18th, we put up hundreds of flags at Woodlawn Cemetery for the Memorial Day 
weekend.  We had great weather for the event and just enough volunteers to get it done in a timely 
manner. On Monday, I hosted the park and rec meeting at the aquatic center. When I was setting up for 
the meeting I saw some dark smoke to the east. As I looked closer, I saw that some playground 
equipment was on fire. The fire department was on the scene to put it out as everything was torched 
already. On Tuesday we had flooding at City Park, we lost a large maple at Platt Park. There is another part 
of a tree at Platt Park the is too dangerous for us to remove so we will have it dropped by a contractor and 
have the park closed off for now. There was a tree on the north end of Woodlawn that dropped and 
approximately 50 flag poles were blown over. The poles were brought back to the shop that evening so the 
legion guys could cut the poles and reinstall them the next day. On Wednesday, we held orientation for 
the pool kids as we went over operations and procedures. The park employees put up flowers downtown 
on Thursday morning as they picked them up from the school Wednesday afternoon. This past week the 
park and cemetery employees have been mowing and trimming what they can between the rain events. 
The cemetery employees had a cremation burial on Thursday and have been completing extra trimming 
for the holiday weekend.  
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United way – day of caring 
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United Way – Day of Caring  
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United Way – Day of Caring 

 
Batting net up          tile showed up 

 
Gravel bed 
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Trail bill signed 
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CPR manikins      boiler install 

 
Thank you letters     new pool signage  

 
        New gauges   mowing    spraying 
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Flags up     playground fire 

 
  Orientation       flooding 

 
Flooding     downtown flowers 
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trail totals 
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ park maintenance 

➢ Grant work 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ Work on park and rec master plan 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Civicrec work 

➢ United Way – Day of Caring 

➢ Sweeping trails/streets 

➢ AmeriCorps application submitted 

➢ Worked on TAP funding application 

 

➢ Pool boiler replacement completed 

➢ Swim lessons started 

➢ Filter state inspection completed 

➢ Final ash tree removal 

➢ Trail bill signed into law 

➢ Downtown baskets put up 

➢ Cpr manikins received 

➢ Gravel bed completed - trees planted 

➢ Thank you letters sent for united way 

➢ Lifeguard certifications completed 

 

 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ Remove old well houses city park 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ Dirt work complex 

➢ Paint accent brick – pool 

➢ Remove primitive at Redgate 

➢ Playground slides – City Park 

➢ Utilities to plant trees in Chrysler 

➢ Board and committee meetings 

➢ Fix water shutoffs at cemetery 

➢ Flagpole diamond 3 

 

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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